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Dear Parish Family,   
 

This Thursday, November 23, is Thanksgiving Day.  Our Thanksgiving Day 

Mass will be at 9:30 a.m.  Even in these difficult economic times, as a nation, 

we have much for which to be grateful.  The three best ways to give thanks for 

all our blessings on Thanksgiving Day are to celebrate Eucharist as a family, 

spend quality time with our family and/or friends, and share some of our 

blessings with those in need.  Little Flower School will anticipate the celebration 

of Thanksgiving with an all-school Mass on Tuesday at 9:30 a.m.   
 

Likewise, we as a parish and a school have many reasons to be grateful.  We 

have beautiful Liturgies. Our parish continues to thrive.  We continue to thrive 

because of you.  So many of you are so generous with your time, talent, and 

treasure.  We thrive because we have a wonderful, dedicated staff.  We continue 

to provide faith formation to our parishioners and others and to strive to meet the 

needs of the community. 
 

Little Flower School’s enrollment grew this year.  Little Flower School is blessed with dedicated teachers, administration, and staff, 

supportive parents, a supportive parish, and generous and committed alumni. 
  

On Thanksgiving Day, there will be a collection to benefit the St. Vincent de Paul Society.  Because of the economy, our St. Vincent de 

Paul Society will be stretched thinner than ever with more people in need and possibly fewer donations.  Thank you to all who returned 

Thanksgiving Blessing Bags or donated gift cards.  
 

You are also invited to bring food for your own dinner.  Please do not place this food on the steps.  You will be invited to bring it forward 

to be blessed at the end of Mass. 
 

Because of Thanksgiving, the parish offices and school will be closed on Thursday and Friday, November 23 and 24. 
 

Last Wednesday at the Father Tom Day Mass, Scecina honored three individuals with the Father Tom Service Award – Mrs. Lee Ann 

Van Benten, Mr. Ott Hurrle (’70), and Mr. Tony Schmoll (’77).  Two of the three have a connection with Little Flower.  Ott Hurrle is a 

current parishioner.  He was recently recognized for his 50 years of coaching football in an article in The Indianapolis Star.  Tony 

Schmoll is an alumnus of Little Flower, Class of 1973. 
 

At our All-Class Reunion on Saturday, November 4, we honored four outstanding alumni.  In the next few weeks, I will briefly profile 

each of them. 
 

The first of these was Cindy (Werner) Woods, Class of 1963.  Cindy was the older of two children of Robert and Anna Werner.  She 

attended and graduated from Little Flower, Scecina Memorial High School, and Purdue University where she studied history.  She met 

her husband David at Purdue, and they have been married for 51 years.  For many years, Cindy worked as a Special Education teacher in 

the Indianapolis Public School system.   
 

After many years of being away from the Catholic Church, Cindy returned to Little Flower, her first church home.  She brought a friend 

with her, CAC Diehr, who went through RCIA and became Catholic. Cindy and CAC had a passion for evangelization and outreach.  

Their passion and leadership led to establishing the Invite Commission which is responsible for evangelization, re-evangelization, and 

outreach to those in need.  Cindy also serves in many other ministries within the parish. 
 

Cindy loved her time at Little Flower and has stayed close to classmates.  Many things stand out such as kickball, singing at funeral 

Masses, and Mrs. Brooks, her first grade teacher.  However, Cindy recalls, “nothing stands out better than the day I beat Robert Gilday in 

the 8th grade Spelling Bee.” [The truth is Cindy always defeated me in any spelling bee.  She was definitely the best speller in our class.] 
 

Cindy related that going to Little Flower School taught her how to love and respect God, how to give, how to enjoy simple things, how to 

question, and how to treat others.  She said, “God has blessed me, taught me, and held my hand through some very rough times.  To Him 

be the Glory.”   
 

For her years as a teacher of Special Education students and her passion and leadership as a member of Little Flower parish, we honored 

Cindy Werner Woods, Class of 1963, as an outstanding alumna of Little Flower Catholic School.   
 

Have a wonderful week! 
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The 33rd  Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
 

For the Week of   November 20 -26, 2023 
20 November Monday  

 5:30 p.m. Leslie and Ann Jenkins by Nancy Tuttle 

21 November Tuesday 

 9:30 a.m. Leo Evans by Bev & David Dinn 

22 November Wednesday  

 5:30 p.m. Steven Holtz by Ron Sharp 

23 November Thursday – Happy Thanksgiving 

 9:30 a.m. For the Intentions of Fr. Bob by the Legion 

of Mary 

24 November Friday   

  No Mass 

25 November Saturday – The Vigil of Christ the King    

  5:00 p.m. James Gilday Anniversary  

26 November Sunday –Christ the King  

 9:30 a.m. For the People 

 6:00 p.m. John & Josephine Watson by Jane Gilmore 

 
November 19 - 26, 2023 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 Duffey Hall 
(School Cafe) 

10:00 a.m. PPS Pancake Breakfast 

 School 10:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

3:30 p.m. Confirmation Prep 

Monday Duffey Hall 
(School Cafe) 

6:30 p.m. Bible Study- 

Jesus & the Eucharist 

  7:00 p.m. Men’s Club 

Tuesday Duffey Hall 
(School Cafe) 

7:00 p.m. LF Neighborhood 
Association Meeting 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Christmas Choir 

Thursday Happy Thanksgiving 

 Parish office is closed. 

 St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

8:00 p.m. AA  

Friday Parish office is closed. 

 St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary 

Saturday LF Campus 9:00 a.m. Men’s Club Workday 

 St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

9:00 a.m. SVDP 

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 
 

Our parish Christmas Party will be on Sunday, 

December 10 after the 9:30 a.m. Mass.  This is a 

great opportunity to relax with family and friends 

and hopefully get everyone into the Christmas 

spirit!  As in previous years, it will be brunch and 

the menu will include eggs, some type of meat 

such as bacon or sausage, potatoes, muffins, fruit, 

sausage gravy and biscuits, milk and orange juice. 

Santa will be present for those Kodak moments, so please bring a 

camera if you want a picture.  There will be a craft activity for grade 

school students to make if they wish.  There will also be door prizes for 

both adults and children.  Mark your calendar and plan on coming. 

Don’t miss out on all the fun!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Parish Office  

will be closed on  

Thursday, November 23 and Friday, November 24,  

for the Thanksgiving Holiday. 

 

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages) 
 

December 2019 – February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608 

June 2020 – May 2021    249 

June 2021 – May 2022    434  

June 2022 – May 2023    483 

June 2023 – September 2023   469  

October 2023                                           459 

November 1 - 12, 2023     515 
 

We extend our condolences to 

Mike and Maureen Battles and 

their family on the death of 

Mike’s father, Richard Battles 

who passed away on November 

5 and whose funeral liturgy was held at Sacred Heart on 

November 14.   Please keep all of Richard’s family and 

friends in your thoughts and prayers during this difficult 

time. 
 

Have you been thinking about sending Christmas cards this 

year?  Do you need Christmas cards?  If you answered yes to 

either of these questions, please plan on coming to Mass the 

weekend after Thanksgiving, November 25 and 26. Someone 

graciously donated quite a few boxes of Christmas cards to 

the parish.  They will be out on tables in the Gathering Area.  

Please help yourself to them.   
 

The Parish Life Commission will host “Journey 

into Advent: Faith, Family, and Fun" on 

Wednesday, November 29, from 6:00-7:30 p.m. in 

the school cafeteria.  This is an opportunity for 

families to reflect on the meaning of Advent before it 

begins on December 3.  The evening will begin with 

dinner (pizza).  Following dinner each family will be 

given the opportunity to make an Advent Calendar.  

The evening is free, but reservations are needed.  

Please contact Jeannie in the parish office, 317-357-8352, by Monday, 

November 27, if you plan on attending.  

 

 
  View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com

mailto:pclegg@littleflowerparish.org


ST. THERESE – LITTLE FLOWER ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH                                                                                                 November 19, 2023 

 

Holiday Bulletin Deadlines 

Our bulletin company has 

been alerted by UPS and 

FedEx that both companies 

expect to be pushed to 

capacity this holiday season, 

if not beyond. Also, to ensure 

delivery with office closures 

during the holidays, we will have strict deadlines for bulletin 

submissions. Please make note of the changes.  
 

Christmas Schedule 
 

• December 17 bulletin submissions are due by Thursday, 

December 7, at noon. 

• December 24 bulletin submissions are due by Thursday, 

December 14, at noon.  

• December 31 bulletin submissions are due by Thursday, 

December 21, at noon.   

 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER   
Your Gifts of Treasure 

 

Weekly Budget Goal $           13,200.00 

Collection of November 11 and 12   $             8,219.24   

Electronic Contributions 11/6-11/10 $             3,162.99 

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Actual $         247,799.63 

Fiscal Year 2023-24 Budget $         264,000.00 

Fiscal Year 2023-24 YTD  DEFICIT $        -  16,200.37    

Home Improvement Fund 
 

September Contributions $       2,243.00 

October Contributions $       2,354.00 

November Contributions (to date) $       1,633.00  

 

PLEASE NOTE 

Last weekend was Intention Sunday for the Archdiocesan United 

Catholic Appeal: Christ our Hope. Christ our Hope provides year-

long support to Archdiocesan ministries that benefit people in all 

parishes. You should have received your intention card in the mail, 

but extras are available at the church doors.   If you have not 

turned your card in, or did not fill one out at church last weekend, 

please do so as soon as possible. You may place them in the regular 

collection, or mail them to the Archdiocese in the envelope 

provided.  Please be as generous as possible.  
 

Please take special care that you do not mistake this for the 

intention card for parish support. Our parish awareness  

campaign for stewardship of time, talent, and treasure will  

take place in the coming months. 

 

On the weekend of November 25 and 26, as we 

celebrate the Feast of Christ the King, lectors, 

servers, music ministers, greeters, ushers, and arts 

and environment ministers will be commissioned at 

all Masses. (Because of their special role, Eucharistic 

ministers will be commissioned next spring at the 
Holy Thursday liturgy). Please plan to come forward 

for a special blessing at whatever Mass you attend. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Please keep our ill and homebound 
parishioners and friends in your thoughts 
and prayers, especially the following people 
who have requested prayers for various 
reasons:   
 

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike Barton, Jane 
Bell, Esther Capps, Joe Clegg, Mark Clevenger, Dan Dugan, Sherri 
(Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna Estes, Forestal Family, Carol Freeland, 
Olivia Jo Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Katie Goodin, Charlie Goodman, 
Margie Greene, Linda Hedges, Mary Lou Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, Bobbie 
Lawless, Bobby Lesczynski, Larry Lynch, Catherine McKenna-Sexton, 
Sally Meth, Gene Miller, Jimmy Murphy, Carol Murphy, Mike Payne, 
Ray Quinn, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Scott Rhinehart, Ray Riley, Lourdes 
Riedeman, Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, and Janet Wilkerson.  
 

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will brighten 
their day. This week we especially want to remember:  
 

Ann McCarty 

445 N Belmar Avenue, Indianapolis, IN 46219 
 

 

Pray for our active military family/friends: 
 

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of 
Diane Anderson 
 

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, MT. 
 

Matthew Hughey, serving at Scott Air Force Base – nephew of Rita 
Cooning. 
 

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving aboard aircraft carrier 
USS Ronald Reagan – nephew of Mike Haigerty.    
 

Javier Estrada – United States Navy, serving on the USS Wisconsin in 
Great Lakes, IL. 
 

Jared Cox - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, grandson of Ed 
and Cindy Wernsing. 
 
 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and 
would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for 
them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 
 

All men of Little Flower parish 
are invited to join a Saturday 
morning prayer group. These 
bi-weekly meetings will take 
place in the parish center from 
7:00-8:00 a.m. See parish 
calendar for specific dates. 

 

This once long-standing tradition at Little Flower is coming 
back after several years hiatus. We will read and reflect 
upon the Sunday scripture passages, followed by open 
discussion. We hope to strengthen our spiritual lives, while 
encouraging group fellowship, support, and prayer. 
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The Little Flower Men’s Club is conducting 
their annual Crew Carwash Sale during the 
month of November. These individual 
Carwash tickets make great Christmas 

gifts and stocking stuffers! Basic Crew Carwash tickets will cost $11 
each and can be redeemed or upgraded at any Indiana Crew location. 
Fifty percent of the proceeds go directly back to the Men’s Club to help 
support their mission and activities around Little Flower parish. Tickets 
will be available for purchase after all Masses on  Nov. 25-26. You 
can also buy directly from your favorite LF Men’s Club member! 
Contact drewtorz@gmail.com with any questions. 
 

 
 

“For I received from the Lord what I also delivered to you, that the Lord 

Jesus, on the night he was handed over, took bread, and said, “This is 

my body that is for you. Do this in remembrance of me.” In the same 

way also the cup, after supper saying, “This cup is the new covenant in 

my blood. Do this, as often as you drink it, in remembrance of me. For 

as often as you eat this bread and drink the cup, you proclaim the death 

of the Lord until He comes.” 1 Corinthians 12:23-26    
 

Registration is now open! The Archdiocese is encouraging strong 

participation from each of its parishes and the Faithful. As the host 

archdiocese, we have been provided with a discount code, Indy24, 

which reduces the cost of individual passes from $375 to $274. 
 

Little Flower Euchre Nights 

Sponsored by the Little Flower Men’s Club 

 
Who: Ladies and Gents at least 21 years of age 

Where: Little Flower Cafeteria 

When: The following Wednesday nights from 6:30-9:00 p.m.: 
         

  December 20 
 

We will play a round robin within groups of 8, so you will play 7 rounds 

and partner with everyone in your group of 8.  Rounds will last 15 

minutes with each player dealing twice if time allows – we will strictly 

limit each round to 15 minutes.  We will play 4 rounds then take a 15-

minute break before playing the final three rounds.   
 

Snacks will be provided, and soft drinks/water will be available for $1 

each. 
 

Little Flower Euchre Rules will be handed out when you register.  

 

Questions – contact Chris Johnson (317) 513-8168 or 

johnsojc@iupui.edu. 

 
LECTORS will need their 

new workbooks for the 

year beginning with the 

readings of November 25 

and 26.  Please pick up 

your copy in the 

sacristy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LITTLE FLOWER 

CHRISTMAS CHOIR 
 

Preparations for Little Flower 
Christmas Choir are right around 
the corner.  Every year, our adult 
choir welcomes in adults from 

inside and outside the parish who may not want to commit to the choir 
on a year-round basis.  We also welcome parish children in grades 6 
and above who wish to join.   
 

The Christmas Choir rehearses on the 5 Tuesdays prior to Christmas at 
7pm, beginning on Tuesday, November 21.  The choir will then sing at 
the 10 p.m. Mass on Christmas Eve and the 9:30 a.m. Masses on 
Sundays, December 31 and January 7.   
 

Members are asked to commit to four of the five practices and are 
also asked to commit to two of the three Masses at which the 
Christmas Choir sings unless special circumstances exist and 
arrangements are made in advance. Special arrangements will be made 
for returning college students. 
  

Please consider being a part of this special tradition!   Questions should 
be directed to Gavin Craig at gcraig@littleflowerparish.org.   This year, 
if you plan to join, please email Gavin as soon as possible.  We 
want to make sure we can accommodate everyone and that we 
have enough music ready for everyone!  Its very important that we 
know in advance if you plan to come!  
 

IT SEEMS EARLY,….BUT 
ADVENT IS COMING 

We are seeking volunteers to assist in 
the lighting of the Advent Wreath at 
weekend Masses throughout Advent.  
This includes the weekends of 
December 2/3, and December 9/10, 
16/17, and 23/24. If you are interested 

in helping, you can sign yourself up using this link:  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0949A8AD28A7F85-

advent 

OR 
 

send an email to gcraig@littleflowerparish.org, and a 
couple of preferred weekends and Mass times. Please 
respond as soon as possible as we would like to get the 
schedule set.  You will be sent a reminder before the 
weekend you are scheduled.  
 

It’s time to start planning for our upcoming, annual 
IRVINGTON COMMUNITY THANKSGIVING 

DINNER at Our Lady of Lourdes.  
There are plenty of ways to help! 

SIGN UP to bring food, cook a turkey, or volunteer 
to work at the dinner. https://tinyurl.com/OLLThanksgiving23 

DONATE towards this event. 
https://www.osvhub.com/ollindy/giving/funds/thanksgiving-dinner 

QUESTIONS? Please call 317-356-7291 ext. 10 or email OLL parish 
office at parish@ollindy.org. 
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100th Anniversary! 
Little Flower Parish will celebrate its 
100th anniversary in 2025!  An executive 
committee has been formed to begin 
planning a year’s worth of celebrations, 
and subcommittees will be established 

to assist with details.  If you are interested in contributing 
in some way to the planning of our events, please contact 
Angie at amackell@littleflowerparish.org.   
 

 
Ladies Club Bake Sale after masses on December 2 and 3!!  

We need your baked goods!! Please bring items to sell to the 

back of church any time after 2:00 p.m. on December 2, so 

we can get them sorted and priced. 

 

Ladies of the parish, please join us for 
our Ladies Club Christmas Party on 
Thursday, December 7, beginning at 
7:00 p.m. in the cafeteria.  Please bring 
a food dish to share with everyone.  
There will be a White Elephant gift 
exchange. The cost of the gift should be 
no more than $10.00. Please join us and 

bring a friend for a Jolly Good Time!  
 

LITTLE FLOWER ATHLETIC 

ASSOCIATION 
We are looking for volunteers to help in the concession 
stand or door during the Girls Volleyball City Tournaments 
we are hosting this year. If you are able, we would 
appreciate all the help you can give. The links for the sign 
ups are below or you can email the Athletic Association at:  

athletics@littleflowerparish.org 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D4EAEAC2AA7F8CE9-45900506-
concession 
 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D4EAEAC2AA7F8CE9-45900812-door 

 
Winter Sports are registering now!!!! 

• Girls Basketball 

• Co-Ed Cheerleading 

• Wrestling (Lourdes code: 171OLLS-IN) 

• Boys Volleyball 

• Co-Ed 2nd-3rd Grade Intramural Basketball (Holy Spirit cade: 

160HS-IN) 

Go to orgsonline.com to register now. School Code 165LF-IN. We are 

looking for Coaches and Volunteers. Come out to the next Athletic 

Association meeting on Wednesday, December 6, at 6:00 p.m.  

 

Readings for November 25/26  

Christ the King 
Ezekiel 34:11-12, 15-17 

1 Corinthians 15:20-26, 28 

Matthew 25:31-46 

To read the readings on-line, go to 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/112623.cfm 

 

 

 

 
 

URGENT NEED FOR 

CHILDREN’S COATS 
 

Winter is right around the 

corner, and we have a shortage 

of children’s winter coats. 

Please check your closets and if 

you have some gently used or new children’s winter coats sizes 

2T-18, both boys and girls, we would appreciate your donations. 

You can drop them off at the Distribution Center dock, 1201 E. 

Maryland St. Monday-Saturday 10 a.m. to 4 p.m., or at one of 

our blue donation boxes around the city: 

https://www.svdpindy.org/i-want-to-help/find-a-clothing-bin/. 

We are also in need of sponsors to help support our Dream a 

Little Dream mattress program benefiting children and their 

families. Learn more about this program and how you can help – 

https://www.svdpindy.org/dreams/. Thank you for helping us 

keep children warm and in their own beds this winter. 
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3940 S. Arlington, Indy
317-783-3394

Homeowner/Contractor Rentals
Kurt Schnell 81’–Parishioner

Email: toolshed@att.net • Web: toolshedindy.com

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the
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